
 

 

 
 
 

Manitoba Sustainable Development has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act 
regarding the following operation and invites public participation in the review process: 
 
HENSALL DISTRICT CO-OPERATIVE, INCORPORATED - BULK MATERIAL 
HANDLING FACILITY – FILE: 5958.00 
 
An Environment Act Proposal has been filed by Kelsen Agritech on behalf the Hensall District 
Co-operative, Incorporated, for the construction and operation of a bulk material handling 
facility to be located at Parcel A, Plan 60612 PLTO on N ½ 16-12-8 WPM.  The proposed 
development will retrofit a 24.4 by 48.8 meter existing seed storage building into an 
agrichemical warehouse.  The warehouse will house a maximum of 45 pallets of herbicides, 
fungicides and insecticides.  
 
Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to comment on the 
proposal should contact Krystal Penner, Environment Officer, in writing or by email at 
krystal.penner@gov.mb.ca or by telephone at: 204-945-7107, not later than May 18, 2018.  
Further information is available from the Online Public Registry: 
www.manitoba.ca/sd/eal/registries/index.html 
 
Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be 
made available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance with 
Section 17 of The Environment Act. 
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